Clarkston Community Garden
Minutes

October 14, 2014

6:30 pm

1. Call to Order --President Ken Roberts 


Present: Bob Biegert, John Freeman, Donna Trump, Penny Mintyala, Jackson Matthews, Janet Marugg, Vicky Boubel, Ken Roberts
2. Read & Accept minutes from 09/09/2014 Motion Donna Second John – PASSED
3. Agenda Additions – Service Learning – Vicky and Moving Meeting Location – Ken Roberts
4. Communications --none
5. Treasurer's Report – Checking 1729.86, Savings 342.37 Motion to pay bills Janet Second Jackson – PASSED
6. Donation Report 477.5# Episcopal Church Food Pantry, 248# St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry, 4239.5# Asotin County Food Bank Total: 4965#
7. Volunteer Hours  – Please estimate hours and report to Janet
Old Business:
· Bylaws – read changes and noted additional changes – First reading.

· Nominating Committee –Janet will chair and make nominations at the November meeting.  Nominations will also be taken from the floor at this time.

· Fund raising – Members have identified facility upgrades and needed equipment that will require fund raising events in addition to the annual plant sale.  Penny will co-chair the fund raising committee and make recommendations at the next meeting since most of us have some time in the winter months to work on getting sponsors and other fund raising events.

· Website/Facebook – Janet encouraged members to visit the updated website and Facebook Page.  We also have a Google + page for the CCG with pics and a video.  Janet will get the Master Gardener's DVD to Jenn to post on these sites.
New Business:
· Events – Members identified successful past events and possible future events at the CCG.  Janet will ask Jenn Beller to chair the Events Committee.

· New rental agreement – members identified some changes needed to the rental agreement and CCG policies for members.  Janet will make the changes for the forms to be used next year.

· Brochure – Jackson will ask WWCC to help create a new brochure for the CCG. Members discussed a brochure or flyer for the community, particularly the food banks and pantries about volunteering at the CCG in exchange for an amount of fresh produce.  Since this is really a charity plan issue this topic was tabled until the next meeting.

· Vicky presented a possible volunteer source from an LCSC Service Learning Program.  Members would like to start something like this with students early next year since the season is winding down and the students will need time to work with members one-on-one and more members will likely be available for this in the Spring.

· Members agreed to move the meeting location from the UMC to the Lions Clubhouse at 615 ½ Sycamore Street in Clarkston.  We will continue to meet the second Tuesday of the month at 6:30PM.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30PM
